
May 10, 2024

Her Excellency Alicia Bárcena
Secretary of Foreign Relations of Mexico
Plaza Juárez 20
Col. Centro
06010 Ciudad de México

Secretary Bárcena:

As Members of the United States House of Representatives, we are writing to inquire about our 
previous correspondence related to the unlawful treatment of the Vulcan Materials Company in 
Mexico. 

This week marks two years since the Government of Mexico illegally invaded and shut down the 
lawful operations of Vulcan Materials Company in Quintana Roo, Mexico. Since then, Vulcan 
has faced near-constant threats and harassment from the government, including from President 
López Obrador himself. 

The  threats  have  been  compounded  by  multiple  military  intrusions  and  occupations  of  the 
company’s property, including in March of 2023. These unwarranted and unprecedented actions 
have chilled our bilateral relationship and harmed infrastructure development in Mexico and the 
United States.

We want to assure you, the Mexican government, President López Obrador, and interested 
parties; should Vulcan's land and port be seized, we will use all the powers at our disposal, 
including legislative  remedies,  to ensure no entity  or individual  will  benefit  from the theft  of 
Vulcan's property. 

We call on you to commit to enforce the terms and spirit of our existing free trade agreements 
and carry out the rule of law.  Failure to do so will have profound and lasting impacts on our 
trade relationship and harm future opportunities to promote shared economic prosperity.  We 
stand ready to work with you to ensure this pattern of harassment is reversed and a beneficial 
solution is found for all parties involved.

Sincerely,

Terri A. Sewell
Member of Congress

Jerry L. Carl
Member of Congress



Barry Moore
Member of Congress

Mike Rogers
Member of Congress

Robert B. Aderholt
Member of Congress

Dale W. Strong
Member of Congress

Gary J. Palmer
Member of Congress
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